
FOI number: HBC_FOI_2019144 
Date FOI Received: 13/02/2019 
Department: Hertfordshire County Council (Not Hertsmere Borough Council) 
Title: Hillside School in Borehamwood Correspondence 
Description: Communications between Hertsmere Borough Council and the 
governors for Yavneh School about the Hillside School site. 
 
 
 
Request:  (As Redacted sent by requestor)  
 
Dear Sirs 

Can you please provide information relating to the now closed Hillside School in 
Borehamwood which is now the Yavneh school.  

Can you please confirm  

1. When the first contact between Hertsmere and the governors behind what was then the 
proposed Yavneh was made 

2. Were the first dispatches between Yavneh and Hertsmere council taking place while 
Hillside was open 

3. Can I have a copy of the minutes of the first meeting between Hertsmere and Yavneh 
representatives  

Thank you 
 
 
 
Response:  (Response as Redacted sent by service)  
 
Thank you for your query. 
 
Hertfordshire is a two tier area and the service of schools and education is not provided at a 
district level but by the County Council. 
 
Therefore, please refer your FOI request to Hertfordshire County Council who will be able to 
help you. 
 
Kind regards 
FOI 
 


